LUET GODOKI BOSINESS WEELING WINDLES

The Government Documents Round Table of the Kentucky Library Association met on October 30, 1997 at 3:30 p.m. at the KLA Fall Conference, held in Heritage Hall in Lexington, Kentucky.

Attendees: Vickey Baggott, Brenda Fuller, Roxanna Jones, Julie Lewis, Sandra McAninch, Miranda McKinney, Graham Mintz, Matt Onion, Carrie Stephenson, Phil Yannarella, Dee Wood.

Roxanna Jones, outgoing Chair, called the meeting to order. Minutes for the Spring Meeting were included in the last issue of \_Let's\_Talk\_Documents\_. There being no changes, the minutes were approved. Vickey Baggott, outgoing Secretary/Treasurer, reported the fund balance for GODORT was \$716.36.

## REGIONAL'S REPORT

Sandee McAninch introduced Miranda McKinney, the new Federal Depository technician at the University of Kentucky. She stated that there had been some difficulty in getting \_Let's\_Talk\_Docs\_out and that her name needed to be corrected in the \_LTD\_ e-mail address. She reminded the group that the 1998 self-study is due soon. The decision to inspect a depository library is based upon the self-study and Kentucky depositories were last inspected 6 years ago this Spring. She will put something about this on KYSelect.

#### NEW OFFICERS

Carrie Stephenson graciously agreed to serve as Secretary/ Treasurer for 1998/1999. Sandra McAninch agreed to serve as Chair with the stipulation that KLA/GODORT be put on hold until the move into the new UK library is completed.

#### TRAVEL GRANT

Based upon a recent telephone survey, Roxanna Jones reported that there appeared to be little interest in receiving a travel grant. One reason, she suggested, might be the limited amount of money offered/available.

# ALS SPRING CONFERENCE

The group voted to hold a business meeting during the Academic Library Section's Spring Conference to be held at Lake Cumberland State Park on April 15-17, 1998. No specific date or time was selected. We won't be sponsoring a program for this conference.

### GODORT SPRING MEETING

The University of Kentucky will host our Spring meeting in their new library building. Carrie Stephenson, Dee Wood, Sandee McAninch, and Julie Lewis agreed to serve on the committee which will decide the date and plan the program for this meeting. This information will be announced later.

# KLA FALL CONFERENCE

The Kentucky Library Association Fall Conference will be held in Louisville next year. Phil Yannarella is working on a program relating to documents and the World Wide Web. He will be seeking help/input/through e-mail or KYSelect.

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted by, Vickey L. Baggott Secretary/Treasurer